Fourth International Conference On Wireless And Optical Communications

RTH INTERNATIONAL CONFERENCE ON WIRELESS AND OPTICAL COMMUNICATIO
54. The Poor Man and his Generous Friend cccli.Then said he whom she had delivered from torture and for whom she had paid a thousand dirhems
and who had required her of herself in his house, for that her beauty pleased him, and [when she refused to yield to him] had forged a letter against
her and treacherously denounced her to the Sultan and requited her bounty with ingratitude, 'I am he who wronged her and lied against her, and this
is the issue of the oppressor's affair.'.60. Uns el Wujoud and the Vizier's Daughter Rose-in-bud ccclxxi.? ? ? ? ? b. The Second Old Man's Story
(236) iv.63. The Lovers of the Benou Udhreh ccclxxxiii.? ? ? ? ? q. The Shepherd and the Thief dcxxxii.Thus," continued Shehrzad, "none is safe
from the calamities of fortune and the vicissitudes of time, and [in proof of this], I will relate unto thee yet another story still rarer and more
extraordinary than this. Know, O King, that one said to me, 'A friend of mine, a merchant, told me the following story. Quoth he,.I marvel for that
to my love I see thee now incline, iii. 112..How many, in Yemameh, dishevelled widows plain! i. 50..Then he re-entered the village and buying the
prince a horse, mounted him thereon and they ceased not going, till they came to the frontier of their own country, where there fell robbers upon
them by the way and took all that was with them and pinioned them; after which they cast them into a pit hard by the road and went away and left
them to die there, and indeed they had cast many folk into that pit and they had died..Prisoner and how God gave him Relief, Story of the, i.
174..When I came forth, I swooned away: so I sat down till my trouble subsided; then I made for my comrades and said to them, "I have found the
booty and the thief, and I affrighted him not neither troubled him, lest he should flee; but now, come, let us go to him, so we may make shift to lay
hold upon him." Then I took them and repaired to the keeper of the garden, who had tortured me with beating, meaning to make him taste the like
of that which he had done with me and lie against him and cause him eat stick. So we rushed into the water-wheel and seizing the keeper, pinioned
him..So they wrapped him in the shroud and set him on the bier. Then they took up his bier and bearing him to the burial-place, laid him in the
grave (41) and threw the earth over him; after which the folk dispersed, but El Merouzi and the widow abode by the tomb, weeping, and gave not
over sitting till sundown, when the woman said to him, 'Come, let us go to the house, for this weeping will not profit us, nor will it restore the
dead.' 'By Allah,' answered the sharper, 'I will not budge hence till I have slept and waked by this tomb ten days, with their nights!' When she heard
this his speech, she feared lest he should keep his word and his oath, and so her husband perish; but she said in herself, 'This fellow dissembleth: if
I go away and return to my house, he will abide by him a little while and go away.' And El Merouzi said to her, 'Arise, thou, and go away.'.? ? ? ? ?
p. The Idiot and the Sharper dccccv.Then the thieves addressed themselves to sharing their booty and presently fell out concerning a sword that was
among the spoil, who should take it. Quoth the captain, 'Methinks we were better prove it; so, if it be good, we shall know its worth, and if it be ill,
we shall know that.' And they said, 'Try it on this dead man, for he is fresh.' So the captain took the sword and drawing it, poised it and brandished
it; but, when Er Razi saw this, he made sure of death and said in himself, 'I have borne the washing and the boiling water and the pricking with the
knife and the grave and its straitness and all this [beating], trusting in God that I might be delivered from death, and [hitherto] I have been
delivered; but, as for the sword, I may not brook that, for but one stroke of it, and I am a dead man.'.? ? ? ? ? Rail not at the vicissitudes of Fate, For
Fortune still spites those who her berate..There was once, of old days and in bygone ages and times, a merchant of the merchants of Damascus, by
name Aboulhusn, who had money and riches and slaves and slave-girls and lands and houses and baths; but he was not blessed with a child and
indeed his years waxed great; wherefore he addressed himself to supplicate God the Most High in private and in public and in his inclining and his
prostration and at the season of the call to prayer, beseeching Him to vouchsafe him, before his admittance [to His mercy], a son who should inherit
his wealth and possessions; and God answered his prayer. So his wife conceived and the days of her pregnancy were accomplished and her months
and her nights and the pangs of her travail came upon her and she gave birth to a male child, as he were a piece of the moon. He had not his match
for beauty and he put to shame the sun and the resplendent moon; for he had a shining face and black eyes of Babylonian witchery (2) and aquiline
nose and ruby lips; brief, he was perfect of attributes, the loveliest of the folk of his time, without doubt or gainsaying..It is said that, when the
Khalifate devolved on Omar ben Abdulaziz (42) (of whom God accept), the poets [of the time] resorted to him, as they had been used to resort to
the Khalifs before him, and abode at his door days and days, but he gave them not leave to enter, till there came to Omar Adi ben Artah, (43) who
stood high in esteem with him. Jerir (44) accosted him and begged him to crave admission for them [to the Khalif]. "It is well," answered Adi and
going in to Omar, said to him, "The poets are at thy door and have been there days and days; yet hast thou not given them leave to enter, albeit their
sayings are abiding (45) and their arrows go straight to the mark." Quoth Omar, "What have I to do with the poets?" And Adi answered, saying, "O
Commander of the Faithful, the Prophet (whom God bless and preserve) was praised [by a poet] and gave [him largesse,] and therein (46) is an
exemplar to every Muslim." Quoth Omar, "And who praised him?" "Abbas ben Mirdas (47) praised him," replied Adi, "and he clad him with a suit
and said, 'O Bilal, (48) cut off from me his tongue!'" "Dost thou remember what he said?" asked the Khalif; and Adi said, "Yes." "Then repeat it,"
rejoined Omar. So Adi recited the following verses:.? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ef. Story of the Barber's Sixth Brother clviii.[On this wise he abode a pretty
while] and the days ceased not and the nights to transport him from country to country, till he came to the land of the Greeks and lighted down in a
city of the cities thereof, wherein was Galen the Sage; but the weaver knew him not, nor was he ware who he was. So he went forth, according to
his wont, in quest of a place where the folk might assemble together, and hired Galen's courtyard. (20) There he spread his carpet and setting out
thereon his drugs and instruments of medicine, praised himself and his skill and vaunted himself of understanding such as none but he might
fourth-international-conference-on-wireless-and-optical-communications.pdf
Page 1/11

Fourth International Conference On Wireless And Optical Communications

claim..? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ec. Story of the Barber's Third Brother cli.Then he turned to the woman and said to her, "Is it not thus?" "Yes, O
Commander of the Faithful," answered she; and he said, "What prompted thee to this?" Quoth she, "Thou slewest my father and my mother and my
kinsfolk and tookest their goods." "Whom meanest thou?" asked the Khalif, and she replied, "I am of the house of Bermek." (93) Then said he to
her, "As for the dead, they are of those who are past away, and it booteth not to speak of them; but, as for that which I took of wealth, it shall be
restored to thee, yea, and more than it." And he was bountiful to her to the utmost of munificence..Girl, The Journeyman and the, ii. 17..Meanwhile,
the boy [grew up and] abode with the people of the village, and when God willed the accomplishment of His ordinance, the which endeavour
availeth not to avert, he went forth with a company of the villagers, to stop the way. The folk complained of them to the king, who sallied out with
a company of his men and surrounded the highwaymen and the boy with them, whereupon the latter drew forth an arrow and launched it at them,
and it smote the king in his vitals and wounded him. So they carried him to his house, after they had laid hands upon the youth and his companions
and brought them before the king, saying, 'What biddest thou that we do with them?' Quoth he, 'I am presently in concern for myself; so bring me
the astrologers.' Accordingly, they brought them before him and He said to them, 'Ye told me that my death should be by slaying at the hand of my
son: how, then, befalleth it that I have gotten my death-wound on this wise of yonder thieves?' The astrologers marvelled and said to him, 'O king,
it is not impossible to the lore of the stars, together with the fore-ordinance of God, that he who hath smitten thee should be thy son.'.? ? ? ? ? How
bright and how goodly my lustre appears! Yea, my wreaths are like girdles of silver so white..Fortune, Of the Uselessness of Endeavour against
Persistent Ill, i. 70..?STORY OF KHELBES AND HIS WIFE AND THE LEARNED MAN..Now he had a nurse, a foster-mother, on whose knees
he had been reared, and she was a woman of understanding and misdoubted of him, but dared not accost him [with questions]. So she went in to
Shah Khatoun and finding her in yet sorrier plight than he, asked her what was to do; but she refused to answer. However, the nurse gave not over
coaxing and questioning her, till she exacted of her an oath of secrecy. So the old woman swore to her that she would keep secret all that she should
say to her, whereupon the queen related to her her history from first to last and told her that the youth was her son. With this the old woman
prostrated herself before her and said to her, 'This is an easy matter.' But the queen answered, saying, 'By Allah, O my mother, I choose my
destruction and that of my son rather than defend myself by avouching a thing whereof they will not credit me; for they will say, "She avoucheth
this, but that she may fend off reproach from herself" And nought will avail me but patience.' The old woman was moved by her speech and her
intelligence and said to her, 'Indeed, O my daughter, it is as thou sayst, and I hope in God that He will show forth the truth. Have patience and I will
presently go in to the king and hear what he saith and contrive somewhat in this matter, if it be the will of God the Most High.'.When the Cadi
heard this, his colour changed and he was troubled and waxed exceeding wroth and was rike to burst for excess of rage. Then said he to the
merchant, "God forbid that this should be! How shall it be permitted that the daughter of the Cadi of the Muslims abide with a man of the dancers
and vile of origin? By Allah, except thou divorce her forthright, I will bid beat thee and cast thee into prison till thou die! Had I foreknown that
thou wast of them, I had not suffered thee to approach me, but had spat in thy face, for that thou art filthier (268) than a dog or a hog." Then he
gave him a push and casting him down from his stead, commanded him to divorce; but he said, "Be clement to me, O Effendi, for that God is
clement, and hasten not. I will not divorce my wife, though thou give me the kingdom of Irak.".Now the king of the city was dead and had left no
son, and the townsfolk fell out concerning who should be king over them: and their sayings differed and their counsels, so that turmoil was like to
betide between them by reason of this. At last, after long dissension, they came to an accord and agreed to leave the choice to the late king's
elephant and that he unto whom he consented should be king and that they would not contest the commandment with him. So they made oath of
this and on the morrow, they brought out the elephant and came forth to the utterward of the city; nor was there man or woman left in the place but
was present at that time. Then they adorned the elephant and setting up the throne on his back, gave him the crown in his trunk; and he went round
about examining the faces of the folk, but stopped not with any of them till he came to the banished king, the forlorn, the exile, him who had lost
his children and his wife, when he prostrated himself to him and placing the crown on his head, took him up and set him on his back..? ? ? ? ?
Midst colours, my colour excelleth in light And I would every eye of my charms might have sight..Here they halted and took up their lodging with
the old man, who questioned the husband of his case and that of his brother and the reason of their journey, and he said, 'I purpose to go with my
brother, this sick man, to the holy woman, her whose prayers are answered, so she may pray for him and God may make him whole by the blessing
of her prayers.' Quoth the villager, 'By Allah, my son is in a parlous plight for sickness and we have heard that the holy woman prayeth for the sick
and they are made whole. Indeed, the folk counsel me to carry him to her, and behold, I will go in company with you. And they said, 'It is well.' So
they passed the night in that intent and on the morrow they set out for the dwelling of the holy woman, this one carrying his son and that his
brother..So she arose and returned to her house, whilst El Merouzi abode in his place till the night was half spent, when he said to himself, 'How
long [is this to last]? Yet how can I let this knavish dog die and lose the money? Methinks I were better open the tomb on him and bring him forth
and take my due of him by dint of grievous beating and torment.' Accordingly, he dug him up and pulled him forth of the tomb; after which he
betook himself to an orchard hard by the burial-ground and cut thence staves and palm sticks. Then he tied the dead man's legs and came down on
him with the staff and beat him grievously; but he stirred not. When the time grew long on him, his shoulders became weary and he feared lest
some one of the watch should pass on his round and surprise him. So he took up Er Razi and carrying him forth of the cemetery, stayed not till he
came to the Magians' burying-place and casting him down in a sepulchre (42) there, rained heavy blows upon him till his shoulders failed him, but
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the other stirred not Then he sat down by his side and rested; after which he rose and renewed the beating upon him, [but to no better effect; and
thus he did] till the end of the night.24. The Ten Viziers; or the History of King Azad- bekht and his Son ccccxxxv.134. The Malice of Women
dlxxviii.[So he fared on towards them] and when he drew near unto them, he knew them and they knew him; whereupon they lighted down from
their horses and saluting him, gave him joy of his safety and the folk flocked to him. When he came to his father, they embraced and greeted each
other a long time, whilst neither of them availed unto speech, for the greatness of that which betided them of joy in reunion. Then El Abbas bade
the folk mount; so they mounted and his mamelukes surrounded him and they entered Baghdad on the most magnificent wise and in the highest
worship and glory..When the old woman saw this, she cried out to the cook from within the house, and he said to her, 'Go before me.' So she
forewent him and he ran after her till he [overtook the party and] catching hold of Selim, said [to the latter's wife,] 'What aileth thee to take my
servant?' Whereupon she cried out at him, saying, 'Know that this is my husband, whom I had lost.' And Selim also cried out, saying, 'Mercy!
Mercy! I appeal to God and to the Sultan against this Satan!' Therewith the folk gathered together to them forthright and loud rose the clamours and
the cries between them; but the most part of them said, 'Refer their affair to the Sultan.' So they referred the case to the Sultan, who was none other
than Selim's sister Selma..? ? ? ? ? Yet shall thou suffer that which I from thee have borne And with love's woes thy heart shall yet be
mortified..?STORY OF THE KING WHO KNEW THE QUINTESSENCE (204) OF THINGS..Then they displayed Shehrzad in the sixth and
seventh dresses and clad her in youths' apparel, whereupon she came forward, swaying coquettishly from side to side; and indeed she ravished wits
and hearts and ensorcelled with her glances [all who looked on her]. She shook her sides and wagged her hips, then put her hair on the hilt of her
sword and went up to King Shehriyar, who embraced her, as the hospitable man embraces the guest, and threatened her in her ear with the taking of
the sword; and indeed she was even as saith of her the poet in these verses:.?THE TENTH OFFICER'S STORY..Drink ever, O lovers, I rede you,
of wine, ii. 230..? ? ? ? ? j. The Tenth Officer's Story dccccxxxviii.? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? aa. Story of the Jealous Man and the Parrot (226) xiv.Hejjaj
(El) and the Three Young Men, i. 53..85. Isaac of Mosul and the Merchant dclxx.By Him whom I worship, indeed, I swear, O thou that mine eye
dost fill, ii. 213..The company marvelled at this story and the tenth officer came forward and said, 'As for me, there befell me that which was yet
more extraordinary than all this.' Quoth El Melik ez Zahir, 'What was that?' And he said,.Say, by the lightnings of thy teeth and thy soul's pure
desire, iii. 19..? ? ? ? ? How long shall I thus question my heart that's drowned in woe? I'm mute for my complaining; but tears speak, as they
flow..O thou that questionest the lily of its scent, ii. 256..Now in that town was a man of good breeding and large generosity, a merchant of
condition, young of years and bright of face, who had come to that town from his own country with great store of merchandise and wealth galore.
He took up his abode therein and the place was pleasant to him and he was lavish in expenditure, so that he came to the end of all his good and
there remained with him nothing save that which was upon him of raiment. So he left the lodging wherein he had abidden in the days of his
affluence, after he had wasted (260) that which was therein of furniture, and fell to harbouring in the houses of the townsfolk from night to
night..Therewithal, O my brother, the locust fell to going round about among the company of the birds, but saw nought resembling the hawk in
bulk and body save the kite and deemed well of her. So she brought the hawk and the kite together and counselled the former to make friends with
the latter. Now it chanced that the hawk fell sick and the kite abode with him a long while [and tended him] till he recovered and became whole and
strong; wherefore he thanked her [and she departed from him]. But after awhile the hawk's sickness returned to him and he needed the kite's
succour. So the locust went out from him and was absent from him a day, after which she returned to him with a[nother] locust, (53) saying, "I have
brought thee this one." When the hawk saw her, he said, "God requite thee with good! Indeed, thou hast done well in the quest and hast been subtle
in the choice.".? ? ? ? ? O ye who have withered my heart and marred my hearing and my sight, Desire and transport for your sake wax on me night
and day..When the evening came and the king sat in his privy chamber, he summoned the vizier and required of him the story of the thief and the
woman. Quoth the vizier, "Know, O king, that.?SINDBAD THE SAILOR AND HINDBAD THE PORTER..Next morning, the old woman said to
him, 'When the lady cometh to thee, do thou arise and kiss her hand and say to her, "I am a strange man and indeed cold and hunger slay me;" so
haply she may give thee somewhat that thou mayst expend upon thy case.' And he answered, 'Hearkening and obedience.' Then she took him by the
hand and carrying him without her house, seated him at the door. As he sat, behold, the lady came up to him, whereupon the old woman rose to her
and Selim kissed her hand and offered up prayers for her. Then he looked on her and when he saw her, he knew her for his wife; so he cried out and
wept and groaned and lamented; whereupon she came up to him and cast herself upon him; for indeed she knew him with all knowledge, even as
he knew her. So she laid hold of him and embraced him and called to her serving-men and attendants and those who were about her; and they took
him up and carried him forth of that place..? ? ? ? ? And troubles, too, forsook us, who tears like dragons' blood, O lordings, for your absence had
wept at every pore..? ? ? ? ? "What is the taste of love?" quoth one, and I replied, "Sweet water 'tis at first; but torment lurks behind.".11. The
Voyages of Sindbad the Sailor ccxliv.So El Aziz sent after his son and acquainted him with that which had passed; whereupon El Abbas called for
four-and-twenty males and half a score horses [and as many camels] and loaded the mules with pieces of silk and rags of leather and boxes of
camphor and musk and the camels [and horses] with chests of gold and silver. Moreover, he took the richest of the stuffs and wrapping them in
pieces of gold-striped silk, laid them on the heads of porters, and they fared on with the treasures till they reached the King of Baghdad's palace,
whereupon all who were present dismounted in honour of El Abbas and escorting him to the presence of King Ins ben Cais, displayed unto the
latter all that they had with them of things of price. The king bade carry all this into the harem and sent for the Cadis and the witnesses, who drew
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up the contract and married Mariyeh to Prince El Abbas, whereupon the latter commanded to [slaughter] a thousand head of sheep and five hundred
buffaloes. So they made the bride-feast and bade thereto all the tribes of the Arabs, Bedouins and townsfolk, and the tables abode spread for the
space of ten days..? ? ? ? ? Who art thou, wretch, that thou shouldst hope to win me? With thy rhymes What wouldst of me? Thy reason, sure, with
passion is forspent..? ? ? ? ? All for a wild deer's love, whose looks have snared me And on whose brows the morning glitters bright.When his
brother saw him on this wise, he doubted not but that this had betided him by reason of severance from his people and family and said to him,
'Come, let us go forth a-hunting.' But he refused to go with him; so the elder brother went forth to the chase, whilst the younger abode in the
pavilion aforesaid. As he was diverting himself by looking out upon the garden from the window of the palace, behold, he saw his brother's wife
and with her ten black slaves and as many slave-girls. Each slave laid hold of a damsel [and swived her] and another slave [came forth and] did the
like with the queen; and when they had done their occasions, they all returned whence they came. Therewithal there betided the King of Samarcand
exceeding wonder and solacement and he was made whole of his malady, little by little..93. The Ignorant Man who set up for a Schoolmaster
cccciii.? ? ? ? ? a. Story of the Physician Douban xi.Then he caused rear him among the nurses and matrons; but withal he ceased not to ponder the
saying of the astrologers and indeed his life was troubled. So he betook himself to the top of a high mountain and dug there a deep pit and made in
it many dwelling-places and closets and filled it with all that was needful of victual and raiment and what not else and made in it conduits of water
from the mountain and lodged the boy therein, with a nurse who should rear him. Moreover, at the first of each month he used to go to the
mountain and stand at the mouth of the pit and let down a rope he had with him and draw up the boy to him and strain him to his bosom and kiss
him and play with him awhile, after which he would let him down again into the pit to his place and return; and he used to count the days till the
seven years should pass by..? ? ? ? ? What is there in the tents? Their burdens are become A lover's, whose belov'd is in the litters' shrined..?OF
THE APPOINTED TERM, (128) WHICH, IF IT BE ADVANCED, MAY NOT BE DEFERRED AND IF IT BE DEFERRED, MAY NOT BE
ADVANCED..12. The Waterfowl and the Tortoise cxlviii.When the king had departed on his journey, the vizier said in himself, 'Needs must I look
upon this damsel whom the king loveth with all this love.' So he hid himself in a place, that he might look upon her, and saw her overpassing
description; wherefore he was confounded at her and his wit was dazed and love got the mastery of him, so that he said to her, saying, 'Have pity on
me, for indeed I perish for the love of thee.' She sent back to him, saying, 'O vizier, thou art in the place of trust and confidence, so do not thou
betray thy trust, but make thine inward like unto thine outward (113) and occupy thyself with thy wife and that which is lawful to thee. As for this,
it is lust and [women are all of] one taste. (114) And if thou wilt not be forbidden from this talk, I will make thee a byword and a reproach among
the folk.' When the vizier heard her answer, he knew that she was chaste of soul and body; wherefore he repented with the utmost of repentance
and feared for himself from the king and said, 'Needs must I contrive a device wherewithal I may destroy her; else shall I be disgraced with the
king.'.Ramazan in my life ne'er I fasted, nor e'er, i. 49..I swear by his life, yea, I swear by the life of my love without peer, iii. 21..Then she returned
home, troubled and careful; and when her husband saw her on this wise, he questioned her of her case and she said to him, 'Verily, my breast is
straitened by reason of thee and of the simpleness of thine intent. Straitness liketh me not and thou in thy [present] craft gaiuest nought; so either do
thou seek out a craft other than this or pay me my due (17) and let me go my way.' Her husband chid her for this and admonished her; (18) but she
would not be turned from her intent and said to him, 'Go forth and watch yonder physician how he doth and leam from him what he saith.' Quoth
he, 'Let not thy heart be troubled: I will go every day to the physician's assembly.'.Thy letter reached me; when the words thou wrot'st therein I
read, iii. 84..Tuhfet el Culoub and Er Reshid, ii. 203..There was once a man of Nishapour, (1) who had a wife of the utmost loveliness and piety,
and he was minded to set out on the pilgrimage. So he commended his wife to the care of his brother and besought him to aid her in her affairs and
further her to her desires till he should return, so they both abode alive and well. Then he took ship and departed and his absence was prolonged.
Meanwhile, the brother went in to his brother's wife, at all times and seasons, and questioned her of her circumstances and went about her
occasions; and when his visits to her were prolonged and he heard her speech and looked upon her face, the love of her gat hold upon his heart and
he became distraught with passion for her and his soul prompted him [to evil]. So he besought her to lie with him, but she refused and chid him for
his foul deed, and he found him no way unto presumption; (2) wherefore he importuned her with soft speech and gentleness..When the evening
evened, the king sat in his privy chamber and bade fetch the vizier, who presented himself before him, and the king required of him the promised
story. So the vizier answered, "With all my heart. Know, O king, that.So the prince's father and his uncle and his mother and the grandees of the
realm repaired to his tomb and the princess made lamentation over him, crying aloud. She abode by the tomb a whole month; then she let fetch
painters and caused them limn her portraiture and that of the king's son. Moreover, she set down in writing their story and that which had befallen
them of perils and afflictions and set it [together with the pictures], at the head of the tomb; and after a little, they departed from the place. Nor,"
added the vizier, "is this more extraordinary, O king of the age, than the story of the fuller and his wife and the trooper and what passed between
them.".? ? ? ? ? I clipped her (118) in mine arms and straight grew drunken with the scent Of a fresh branch that had been reared in affluence and
content..The Third Day..It is as the jasmine, when it I espy, ii. 236..When Galen heard this, he ordered the weaver the amount of his wife's dowry
and bade him pay it to her and divorce her. Moreover, he forbade him from returning to the practice of physic and warned him never again to take
to wife a woman of better condition than himself; and he gave him his spending-money and bade him return to his [former] craft. Nor," added the
vizier, "is this more extraordinary or rarer than the story of the two sharpers who cozened each his fellow.".Merouzi (El) and Er Razi, ii. 28..? ? ? ?
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? Between mine eyes and wake ye have your dwelling-place, and thus My tears flow on unceasingly, my sighs know no relent..STORY OF THE
PIOUS WOMAN ACCUSED OF LEWDNESS..Seventh Officer's Story, The, ii. 150..Look at the moss-rose, on its branches seen, ii. 256..Then
said El Aziz to the King of Baghdad, "I would fain speak a word to thee; but do thou not exclude from us those who are present. If thou consent
unto my wish, that which is ours shall be thine and that which is incumbent on thee shall be incumbent on us, (121) and we will be to thee a mighty
aid against all enemies and opposites." Quoth Ins ben Cais, "Say what thou wilt, O King, for indeed thou excellest in speech and attainest [the
mark] in that which them sayest" So El Aziz said to him," I desire that thou give thy daughter Mariyeh in marriage to my son El Abbas, for thou
knowest that wherewithal he is gifted of beauty and loveliness and brightness and perfection and how he beareth himself in the frequentation of the
valiant and his constancy in the stead of smiting and thrusting." "By Allah, O king," answered Ins ben Cais, "of my love for Mariyeh, I have
appointed her disposal to be in her own hand; wherefore, whomsoever she chooseth of the folk, I will marry her to him.".When this came to the
king's knowledge, he despatched troops in pursuit of Zourkhan, to stop the road upon him, whilst he himself went out and overtaking the vizier,
smote him on the head with his mace and slew him. Then he took his daughter by force and returning to his dwelling-place, went in to her and
married her. Arwa resigned herself with patience to that which betided her and committed her affair to God the Most High; and indeed she was
used to serve Him day and night with a goodly service in the house of King Dabdin her husband..So he took a belt, wherein were a thousand dinars,
and binding it about his middle, entered the city and gave not over going round about its streets and markets and gazing upon its houses and sitting
with those of its folk whose aspect bespoke them men of worth, till the day was half spent, when he resolved to return to his sister and said in
himself, 'Needs must I buy what we may eat of ready-[dressed] food] I and my sister.' Accordingly, he accosted a man who sold roast meat and
who was clean [of person], though odious in his [means of getting a] living, and said to him, 'Take the price of this dish [of meat] and add thereto
of fowls and chickens and what not else is in your market of meats and sweetmeats and bread and arrange it in dishes.' So the cook set apart for him
what he desired and calling a porter, laid it in his basket, and Selim paid the cook the price of his wares, after the fullest fashion..19. The Sparrow
and the Peacock clii.Accordingly, one night, when they were alone with the king and he leant back, as he were asleep, they said these words and
the king heard it all and was like to die of rage and said in himself, 'These are young boys, not come to years of discretion, and have no intrigue
with any; and except they had heard these words from some one, they had not spoken with each other thereof.' When it was morning, wrath
overmastered him, so that he stayed not neither deliberated, but summoned Abou Temam and taking him apart, said to him, 'Whoso guardeth not
his lord's honour, (126) what behoveth unto him?' Quoth Abou Temam, 'It behoveth that his lord guard not his honour.' 'And whoso entereth the
king's house and playeth the traitor with him,' continued the king, 'what behoveth unto him?' And Abou Temam answered, 'He shall not be left on
life.' Whereupon the king spat in his face and said to him, 'Both these things hast thou done.' Then he drew his dagger on him in haste and smiting
him in the belly, slit it and he died forthright; whereupon the king dragged him to a well that was in his palace and cast him therein..? ? ? ? ? They
have departed; but the steads yet full of them remain: Yea, they have left me, but my heart of them doth not complain..Meanwhile, the eunuch
betook himself, he and the horsemen, to her father and said to him, "O my lord, the king is beholden to thee for many years' service and thou hast
not failed him a day of the days; and now, behold, he hath taken thy daughter against thy wish and without thy permission." And he related to him
what had passed and how the king had taken her by force. When Isfehend heard the eunuch's story, he was exceeding wroth and assembling many
troops, said to them, "Whenas the king was occupied with his women [and concerned not himself with the affairs of his kingdom], we took no reck
of him; but now he putteth out his hand to our harem; wherefore methinketh we should do well to look us out a place, wherein we may have
sanctuary.".74. The Devout Woman and the Two Wicked Elders dclix.So she hastened to admit the eunuch, who entered; and when he saw the
Commander of the Faithful, he saluted not neither kissed the earth, but said, 'Quick, quick! Arise in haste! My lady Tuhfeh sitteth in her chamber,
singing a goodly ditty. Come to her in haste and see all that I say to thee! Hasten! She sitteth [in her chamber].' The Khalif was amazed at his
speech and said to him, 'What sayst thou?' 'Didst thou not hear the first of the speech?' replied the eunuch. 'Tuhfeh sitteth in the sleeping-chamber,
singing and playing the lute. Come thy quickliest! Hasten!' So Er Reshid arose and donned his clothes; but he credited not the eunuch's words and
said to him, 'Out on thee! What is this thou sayst? Hast thou not seen this in a dream?' 'By Allah,' answered the eunuch, 'I know not what thou
sayest, and I was not asleep.' Quoth Er Reshid, 'If thy speech be true, it shall be for thy good luck, for I will enfranchise thee and give thee a
thousand dinars; but, if it be untrue and thou have seen this in sleep, I will crucify thee.' And the eunuch said in himself, 'O Protector, (250) let me
not have seen this in Sleep!' Then he left the Khalif and going to the chamber-door, heard the sound of singing and lute-playing; whereupon he
returned to Er Reshid and said to him, 'Go and hearken and see who is asleep.'.Then they betook themselves to a place without the city, where he
builded him a mansion of solid stone and white plaster and stopped its inner [walls] and stuccoed them; yea, he left not therein cranny nor crevice
and set in it two serving-women to sweep and wipe, for fear of spiders. Here he abode with his wife a great while, till one day he espied a spider on
the ceiling and beat it down. When his wife saw it, she said, 'This is that which the wise woman avouched would kill me; so, by thy life [I conjure
thee], suffer me to slay it with mine own hand.' Her husband forbade her from this, but she conjured him to let her kill the spider; then, of her fear
and her eagerness, she took a piece of wood and smote it. The wood broke in sunder, of the force of the blow, and a splinter from it entered her
hand and wrought upon it, so that it swelled. Then her arm swelled also and the swelling spread to her side and thence grew till it reached her heart
and she died. Nor," added the vizier, "is this more extraordinary or more wonderful than the story of the weaver who became a physician by his
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wife's commandment.".So the vizier returned to the king and said to him, "Verily, this youth hath merited grievous punishment, after abundance of
bounty [bestowed on him], and it may not be that a bitter kernel should ever become sweet; but, as for the woman, I am certified that there is no
fault in her." Then he repeated to the king the story which he had taught the queen, which when Azadbekht heard, he rent his clothes and bade fetch
the youth. So they brought him and stationed him before the king, who let bring the headsman, and the folk all fixed their eyes upon the youth, so
they might see what the king should do with him..So he repaired to the vizier and repeated to him the answer; and he marvelled at its justness and
said to him, 'Go; by Allah, I will ask thee no more questions, for thou with thy skill marrest my foundation.' (233) Then he entreated him friendly
and the merchant acquainted him with the affair of the old woman; whereupon quoth the vizier, 'Needs must the man of understanding company
with those of understanding.' Thus did this weak woman restore to that man his life and good on the easiest wise. Nor," added the vizier, "is this
more extraordinary than the story of the credulous husband.".109. The Woman who had a Boy and the other who had a Man to Lover
ccccxxiv.Then she told him the story of Anca, daughter of Behram Gour, with Anca, daughter of the wind, and described to him her dwelling-place
and her island, whereupon quoth Er Reshid, 'O Tuhfet es Sedr, (252) tell me of El Anca, daughter of Behram Gour; is she of the Jinn or of mankind
or of the birds? For this long time have I desired to find one who should tell me of her.' 'It is well, O Commander of the Faithful,' answered Tuhfeh.
'I asked the queen of this and she acquainted me with her case and told me who built her the palace.' Quoth Er Reshid, 'I conjure thee by Allah, tell
it me.' And Tuhfeh answered, 'It is well,' and proceeded to tell him. And indeed he was amazed at that which he heard from her and what she told
him and at that which she had brought back of jewels and jacinths of various colours and preciots stones of many kinds, such as amazed the
beholder and confounded thought and mind. As for this, it was the means of the enrichment of the Barmecides and the Abbasicles, and they abode
in their delight..?STORY OF THE TWO SHARPERS WHO CHEATED EACH HIS FELLOW..Galen heard that which he avouched of his
understanding and it was certified unto him and established in his mind that the man was a skilled physician of the physicians of the Persians and
[he said in himself], 'Except he had confidence in his knowledge and were minded to confront me and contend with me, he had not sought the door
of my house neither spoken that which he hath spoken.' And concern gat hold upon Galen and doubt. Then he looked out upon (21) the weaver and
addressed himself to see what he should do, whilst the folk began to flock to him and set out to him their ailments, and he would answer them
thereof [and prescribe for them], hitting the mark one while and missing it another, so that there appeared unto Galen of his fashion nothing
whereby his mind might be assured that he had formed a just opinion of his skill..At this Queen Es Shuhba was stirred to exceeding delight and
said, 'Well done, O queen of delight! By Allah, I know not how I shall do to render thee thy due! May God the Most High grant us to enjoy thy
long continuance [on life]!' Then she strained her to her breast and kissed her on the cheek; whereupon quoth Iblis (on whom be malison!), 'Indeed,
this is an exceeding honour!' Quoth the queen, 'Know that this lady Tuhfeh is my sister and that her commandment is my commandment and her
forbiddance my forbiddance. So hearken all to her word and obey her commandment.' Therewithal the kings rose all and kissed the earth before
Tuhfeh, who rejoiced in this. Moreover, Queen Es Shuhba put off on her a suit adorned with pearls and jewels and jacinths, worth an hundred
thousand dinars, and wrote her on a sheet of paper a patent in her own hand, appointing her her deputy. So Tuhfeh rose and kissed the earth before
the queen, who said to her, 'Sing to us, of thy favour, concerning the rest of the sweet-scented flowers and herbs, so I may hear thy singing and
divert myself with witnessing thy skill.' 'Hearkening and obedience, O lady mine,' answered Tuhfeh and taking the lute, improvised the following
verses:.Woman accused of Lewdness, The Pious, ii. 5..'A great theft had been committed in the city and I was cited, (139) I and my fellows. Now it
was a matter of considerable value and they (140) pressed hard upon us; but we obtained of them some days' grace and dispersed in quest of the
stolen goods. As for me, I sallied forth with five men and went round about the city that day; and on the morrow we fared forth [into the suburbs].
When we came a parasang or two parasangs' distance from the city, we were athirst; and presently we came to a garden. So I went in and going up
to the water-wheel, (141) entered it and drank and made the ablution and prayed. Presently up came the keeper of the garden and said to me, "Out
on thee! Who brought thee into this water-wheel?" And he cuffed me and squeezed my ribs till I was like to die. Then he bound me with one of his
bulls and made me turn in the water-wheel, flogging me the while with a cattle whip he had with him, till my heart was on fire; after which he
loosed me and I went out, knowing not the way..Then he dealt the boy a cuff and he let go his ear, whereupon Aboulhusn put off his clothes and
abode naked, with his yard and his arse exposed, and danced among the slave-girls. They bound his hands and he wantoned among them, what
while they [well-nigh] died of laughing at him and the Khalif swooned away for excess of laughter. Then he came to himself and going forth to
Aboulhusn, said to him, "Out on thee, O Aboulhusn! Thou slayest me with laughter." So he turned to him and knowing him, said to him, "By
Allah, it is thou slayest me and slayest my mother and slewest the sheikhs and the Imam of the Mosque!".? ? ? ? ? To lovers, "What see ye?" he
saith, and to hearts of stone, "What love ye," quoth he, "[if to love me ye disdain?"].There was once a man who was exceeding cautious over
himself, and he set out one day on a journey to a land abounding in wild beasts. The caravan wherein he was came by night to the gate of a city; but
the warders refused to open to them; so they passed the night without the city, and there were lions there. The man aforesaid, of the excess of his
caution, could not fix upon a place wherein he should pass the night, for fear of the wild beasts and reptiles; so he went about seeking an empty
place wherein he might lie..? ? ? ? ? Lo, since the day I left you, O my masters, Life is not sweet, no aye my heart is light..Now it befell, by the
ordinance of God the Most High and His providence, that Caesar, king of the Greeks, the husband of Melik Shah's mother Shah Khatoun, [went
forth to the chase that day]. He started a head of game, he and his company, and chased it, till they came up with it by that pit, whereupon one of
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them lighted down from his horse, to slaughter it, hard by the mouth of the pit. He heard a sound of low moaning from the bottom of the pit} so he
arose and mounting his horse, waited till the troops were assembled. Then he acquainted the king with this and he bade one of his servants [descend
into the pit]. So the man descended and brought out the youth [and the eunuch], aswoon..? ? ? ? ? Peace upon thee! Ah, how bitter were the
severance from thee! Be not this thy troth-plight's ending nor the last of our delight!.? ? ? ? ? a. The Christian Broker's Story cix.91. The
Schoolmaster who Fell in Love by Report ccccii.111. The Pilgrim and the Old Woman who dwelt in the Desert ccccxxxiv.I marvelled at her words
and said to her, "What wouldst thou have me do?" And she answered, "O Captain Muin, I would have thee give me a helping hand." Quoth I,
"What have I to do with the daughter of the Cadi Amin el Hukm?" And she said, "Know that I would not have thee intrude upon the Cadi's
daughter, but I would fain contrive for the attainment of my wishes.' This is my intent and my desire, and my design will not be accomplished but
by thine aid." Then said she, "I mean this night to go with a stout heart and hire me trinkets of price; then will I go and sit in the street wherein is
the house of Amin el Hukm; and when it is the season of the round and the folk are asleep, do thou pass, thou and those who are with thee of the
police, and thou wilt see me sitting and on me fine raiment and ornaments and wilt smell on me the odour of perfumes; whereupon do thou
question me of my case and I will say, 'I come from the Citadel and am of the daughters of the deputies (91) and I came down [into the town,] to do
an occasion; but the night overtook me at unawares and the Zuweyleh gate was shut against me and all the gates and I knew not whither I should go
this night Presently I saw this street and noting the goodliness of its ordinance and its cleanness, took shelter therein against break of day.' When I
say this to thee with all assurance (92) the chief of the watch will have no suspicion of me, but will say, 'Needs must we leave her with one who
will take care of her till morning.' And do thou rejoin, 'It were most fitting that she pass the night with Amin el Hukm and lie with his family and
children till the morning.' Then do thou straightway knock at the Cadi's door, and thus shall I have gained admission into his house, without
inconvenience, and gotten my desire; and peace be on thee!" And I said to her, "By Allah, this is an easy matter.".Presently, El Abbas cried out at
Hudheifeh a cry that astonied him and dealt him a blow, saying, "Take this from the hand of a champion who feareth not the like of thee."
Hudheifeh met the stroke with his shield, thinking to ward it off from him; but the sword shore the target in sunder and descending upon his
shoulder, came forth gleaming from the tendons of his throat and severed his arm at the armpit; whereupon he fell down, wallowing in his blood,
and El Abbas turned upon his host; nor had the sun departed the pavilion of the heavens ere Hudheifeh's army was in full flight before El Abbas
and the saddles were empty of men. Quoth Saad, "By the virtue of the Chosen [Prophet], whom God bless and keep, I saw El Abbas with the blood
upon his saddle pads, [in gouts] like camels' livers, smiting with the sword right and left, till he scattered them abroad in every mountain-pass and
desert; and when he turned [back to the camp], the men of Baghdad were fearful of him.".The king took his wife, the mother of his sons, and what
he might [of good] and saved himself and fled in the darkness of the night, unknowing whither he should go. When travel grew sore upon them,
there met them robbers by the way, who took all that was with them, [even to their clothes], so that there was left unto each of them but a shirt and
trousers; yea, they left them without victual or camels or [other] riding-cattle, and they ceased not to fare on afoot, till they came to a coppice, to
wit, a garden of trees, on the shore of the sea. Now the road which they would have followed was crossed by an arm of the sea, but it was scant of
water. So, when they came to that place, the king took up one of his children and fording the water with him, set him down on the other bank and
returned for his other son. Him also he set by his brother and returning for their mother, took her up and passing the water with her, came to the
place [where he had left his children], but found them not. Then he looked at the midst of the island and saw there an old man and an old woman,
engaged in making themselves a hut of reeds. So he put down his wife over against them and set off in quest of his children, but none gave him
news of them and he went round about right and left, but found not the place where they were..Then El Abbas took leave of the king and went
away to his own house. Now it befell that he passed under the palace of Mariyeh the king's daughter, and she was sitting at a window. He chanced
to look round and his eyes met those of the princess, whereupon his wit departed and he was like to swoon away, whilst his colour changed and he
said, "Verily, we are God's and to Him we return!" But he feared for himself lest estrangement betide him; so he concealed his secret and
discovered not his case to any of the creatures of God the Most High. When he reached his house, his servant Aamir said to him, "O my lord, I seek
refuge for thee with God from change of colour! Hath there betided thee a pain from God the Most High or hath aught of vexation befallen thee?
Verily, sickness hath an end and patience doth away vexation." But the prince returned him no answer. Then he brought out inkhorn [and pen] and
paper and wrote the following verses:.39. Abou Mohammed the Lazy dlviii.When the evening evened, the king bade fetch the vizier and required
of him the story of the journeyman and the girl. So he said, "Hearkening and obedience. Know, O august king, that.? ? ? ? ? a. The First Calender's
Story xxxix.? ? ? ? ? Mohammed, then, I do confess, God's chosen prophet is, And every man requited is for that which he doth say..Then said the
Sheikh Iblis, 'We were best acquaint Queen Kemeriyeh and Queen Zelzeleh and Queen Sherareh and Queen Wekhimeh; and when they are
assembled, God shall ordain [that which He deemeth] good in the matter of her release.' 'It is well seen of thee,' answered Es Shisban and
despatched to Queen Kemeriyeh an Afrit called Selheb, who came to her palace and found her asleep; so he aroused her and she said, 'What is to
do, O Selheb?' 'O my lady,' answered he, 'come to the succour of thy sister Tuhfeh, for that Meimoun hath carried her off and outraged thine honour
and that of the Sheikh Iblis.' Quoth she, 'What sayest thou?' And she sat up and cried out with a great cry. And indeed she feared for Tuhfeh and
said, 'By Allah, indeed she used to say that he looked upon her and prolonged the looking on her; but ill is that to which his soul hath prompted
him.' Then she arose in haste and mounting a she-devil of her devils, said to her, 'Fly.' So she flew off and alighted with her in the palace of her
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sister Sherareh, whereupon she sent for her sisters Zelzeleh and Wekhimeh and acquainted them with the news, saying, 'Know that Meimoun hath
snatched up Tuhfeh and flown off with her swiftlier than the blinding lightning.'.? ? ? ? ? The folk witness bear of my worth and none can my
virtues deny..62. Aboulaswed and his Squinting Slave-girl dcli.This was all the merchant's good; so he said, "O youth, I will play thee another
game for the shop." Now the value of the shop was four thousand dinars; so they played and El Abbas beat him and won his shop, with that which
was therein; whereupon the other arose, shaking his clothes, and said to him, "Up, O youth, and take thy shop." So El Abbas arose and repairing to
the shop, took possession thereof, after which he returned to [the place where he had left] his servant [Aamir] and found there the Amir Saad, who
was come to bid him to the presence of the king. El Abbas consented to this and accompanied him till they came before King Ins ben Cais,
whereupon he kissed the earth and saluted him and exceeded (78) in the salutation. Quoth the king to him, "Whence comest thou, O youth?" and he
answered, "I come from Yemen.".The Ninth Night of the Month..See, then, O august king," continued the youth, "what envy doth and injustice and
how God caused the viziers' malice revert upon their own necks; and I trust in God that He will succour me against all who envy me my favour
with the king and show forth the truth unto him. Indeed, I fear not for my life from death; only I fear lest the king repent of my slaughter, for that I
am guiltless of offence, and if I knew that I were guilty of aught, my tongue would be mute.".? ? ? ? ? O friends, the tears flow ever, in mockery of
my pain; My heart is sick for sev'rance and love-longing in vain..Three Young Men, El Hejjaj and the, i. 53..When Jaafer saw him, his reason was
like to depart for shame and he knew that the chamberlain had been deceived by the likeness of the name; and Abdulmelik also perceived how the
case stood and confusion was manifest to him in Jaafer's face. So he put on a cheerful favour and said, "No harm be upon you! (149) Bring us of
these dyed clothes." So they brought him a dyed gown (150) and he put it on and sat discoursing cheerily with Jaafer and jesting with him. Then
said he, "Give us to drink of your wine." So they poured him out a pint and he said, "Be ye indulgent with us, for we have no wont of this." Then he
chatted and jested with them till Jaafer's breast dilated and his constraint ceased from him and his shamefastness, and he rejoiced in this with an
exceeding joy and said to Abdulmelik, "What is thine errand?" Quoth the other, "I come (may God amend thee!) on three occasions, whereof I
would have thee bespeak the Khalif; to wit, firstly, I have on me a debt to the amount of a thousand thousand dirhems, (151) which I would have
discharged; secondly, I desire for my son the office of governor of a province, whereby his rank may be raised; and thirdly, I would fain have thee
marry him to a daughter of the Khalif, for that she is his cousin and he is a match for her." And Jaafer said, "God accomplished! unto thee these
three occasions. As for the money, it shall presently be carried to thy house; as for the government, I make thy son viceroy of Egypt; and as for the
marriage, I give him to wife such an one, the daughter of our Lord the Commander of the Faithful, at a dowry of such and such a sum. So depart in
the assurance of God the Most High.".Vizier's Daughters, The Two Kings and the, iii. 145,.How long will ye admonished be, without avail or
heed? iii. 40..On this wise they did with her sister Dinarzad, and when they had made an end of displaying the two brides, the king bestowed
dresses of honour on all who were present and dismissed them to their own places. Then Shehrzad went in to King Shehriyar and Dinarzad to King
Shahzeman and each of them solaced himself with the company of his beloved and the hearts of the folk were comforted. When the morning
morrowed, the vizier came in to the two kings and kissed the ground before them; wherefore they thanked him and were bountiful to him. Then
they went forth and sat down upon couches of estate, whilst all the viziers and amirs and grandees and the chief officers of the realm and the
household presented themselves before them and kissed the earth. King Shehriyar ordered them dresses of honour and largesse and they offered up
prayers for the abiding continuance [on life] of the king and his brother..? ? ? ? ? a. The First Old Man's Story i.?STORY OF THE LACKPENNY
AND THE COOK..When the troops entered Baghdad, each of them alighted in his pavilion, whilst El Abbas encamped apart in a place near the
Tigris and commanded to slaughter for the troops, each day, that which should suffice them of oxen and sheep and bake them bread and spread the
tables. So the folk ceased not to come to him and eat of his banquet. Moreover, all the people of the country came to him with presents and rarities
and he requited them many times the like of their gifts, so that the lands were filled with his tidings and the report of him was bruited abroad among
the folk of the deserts and the cities..? ? ? ? ? Drink of the first-run wine, that shows as very flame it were, When from the pitcher 'tis outpoured, or
ere the day appear..O hills of the sands and the rugged piebald plain, iii. 20..Merry Jest of a Thief, A, ii. 186..? ? ? ? ? I wonder, shall I and the
friend who's far from me Once more be granted of Fate to meet, we twain!.? ? ? ? ? So I stretch out my root neath the flood And my branches turn
back to it there..Then the girl went away, running, after her mistress, whereupon I left the shop and set out after them, so I might see her
abiding-place. I followed after them all the way, till she disappeared from mine eyes, when I returned to my place, with a heart on fire. Some days
after, she came to me again and bought stuffs of me. I refused to take the price and she said, "We have no need of thy goods." Quoth I, "O my lady,
accept them from me as a gift;" but she said, "[Wait] till I try thee and make proof of thee." Then she brought out of her pocket a purse and gave me
therefrom a thousand dinars, saying, "Trade with this till I return to thee." So I took the purse and she went away [and returned not to me] till six
months had passed by. Meanwhile, I traded with the money and sold and bought and made other thousand dinars profit [on it]..There was once a
sage of the sages, who had three sons and sons' sons, and when they waxed many and their posterity multiplied, there befell dissension between
them. So he assembled them and said to them, 'Be ye one hand (219) against other than you and despise (220) not [one another,] lest the folk
despise you, and know that the like of you is as the rope which the man cut, when it was single; then he doubled [it] and availed not to cut it; on
this wise is division and union. And beware lest ye seek help of others against yourselves (221) or ye will fall into perdition, for by whosesoever
means ye attain your desire, (222) his word (223) will have precedence of (224) your word. Now I have wealth which I will bury in a certain place,
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so it may be a store for you, against the time of your need.'.Then he carried him to his house and stripping him of his clothes, clad him in rags; after
which he called an old woman, who was his stewardess, and said to her. 'Take this youth and clap on his neck this iron chain and go round about
with him in all the thoroughfares of the city; and when thou hast made an end of this, go up with him to the palace of the king.' And he said to the
youth, 'In whatsoever place thou seest the damsel, speak not a syllable, but acquaint me with her place and thou shall owe her deliverance to none
but me.' The youth thanked him and went with the old woman on such wise as the chamberlain bade him. She fared on with him till they entered
the city [and made the round thereof]; after which she went up to the palace of the king and fell to saying, 'O people of affluence, look on a youth
whom the devils take twice in the day and pray for preservation from [a like] affliction!' And she ceased not to go round about with him till she
came to the eastern wing (189) of the palace, whereupon the slave-girls came out to look upon him and when they saw him they were amazed at his
beauty and grace and wept for him.
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